COMMUNITY BANK

TOPEKA, KANSAS

STAFF MEETING MINUTES

February 11, 2020
1) Maurene reviewed new accounts totaling $724,186. Tracy reviewed new loans totaling $7,831,981.
2) Calla reviewed the January Income Comparisons Report that had been distributed to all staff. 

 Net interest income was up 8.5% at $335,666 compared to $309,249 last year. Non-interest income was above the $76,154 budget totaling $96,184. Loan fee income was above the $43,383 budget at $61,189. Loans were up nicely in January to $82.1 million. Community Bank is now servicing $63 million in MFP Loans. Deposits were up in January with DDA’s up $1.1 million. Total assets remained above $100 million for the sixth month in a row at $106.3 million! January pre-tax income was $168,250 compared to the $153,163 last year. Calla applauded staff for exceeding last January’s number. She said the number to beat in February is $116,826, and there will be a reward every month we beat the prior year’s number! The January New Account and Activity Report was distributed for everyone to review.
3) Resuming our Product Highlight - Tami updated everyone with IRA products: Traditional, Roth, SEP (Simplified Employee Pension) and SIMPLE (Savings Incentive Match Plan). Tami highlighted how each IRA works and explained the benefits for Community Bank, and our customers. 

4) Calla spoke about wire fraud and reminded staff to exercise caution to help make sure all transactions are legitimate. 
5) Jeannine updated staff with online training course information. She announced that there will be two courses in February.
6) Community Bank’s charitable and non-charitable contributions totaled $9,671.55 for the 4th Quarter 2019. Marian highlighted some of the contributions to different organizations in the community.
7) Excellence in Customer Service - Calla gave SHOUT-OUT to Tami who had a customer that wired money for a purchase which turned out to be fraudulent. Tami worked diligently to help the customer get his money back and was successful. Calla shared with staff recent comments received from Sheila McGivern. She expressed how much she enjoys coming to the bank because of our friendly customer service, and loves our internet site and on-line bill pay.
8) Lastly, Calla mentioned Community Bank will be a participant at the Topeka Home Show event February 14-16.  The bank will again participate in the FHLB First Time Home Buyers program. Our Beat the Banker campaign was a success in January and will continue in February with additional posts on Facebook.
__________________________
